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     We at the Foundation have elected to do a newsletter three times per year or more depending upon the reception by the members. This publication will be sent electronically only.
    This ninth issue may repeat a few things from the first eight for new member’s clarification.
      The First Issue, Vol #1, Number 1
 is on the web discussion forum.  It included the following highlights:  

#1.   HISTORY OF THE TAYLORCRAFT OWNER’S CLUB: Founded 1973 and THE TAYLORCRAFT FOUNDATION: founded 1998

#2.   The Gilberti STC now called Harer STC:  for full discussion please refer to it.
Second Issue Vol. #1 number 2 was pretty straight forward on current events at that time and well worth the read. 
_________________
Third Issue Vol. #1 number 3 addressed

Changes announced at Air Venture concerning the Taylorcraft Owner’s Club. LAST MARCH we had an offer to the Taylorcraft Foundation from the Taylorcraft Factory that was first reported to the membership on the forum.  The factory elected to sell the TC & all rights to another group rather than see the continuation of the Taylorcraft Company under the Foundation combined with Wag-Aero. . 
      Bill Read of Wag-Aero did announce the following at Sun-n-Fun: 2009
“Aero Fabricators, the manufacturing division of The Wag-Aero Group, now has FAA approval to manufacture NEW sealed lift strut assemblies as well as approval to REPAIR and seal existing lift strut assemblies (as long as there is no corrosion) for Taylorcraft  Models A , BC, BCS, BC-65, BCS-65, BC12-65, BCS-65, BCS12-65, BC12D, BCS12D, BC12D1, BCS12-D1, BC12D-85, BCS12D-85, BC12D-4-85, BCS12D-4-85, BF, BFS,  BF--60, BFS-60, BF-65, BF12-65, BL, BLS, BL-65, BLS-65, BL12-65, BLS 12-65,  then for the   (1A9 TC)  19, F19, F21, F21A, F21B, F22, F22A, F22B, F22A.

      These sealed lift struts satisfy the requirements of AD 2007-16-14. For pricing

Please call our friendly and knowledgeable customer service Associates at 1-800-558-6868 or if you have any questions ask for Tom (ext. 124). Our Technical Support Staff is ready to assist you with all of your parts needs and questions. In addition, we continue to serve aircraft owners, mechanics, fixed base operators and the nation’s top flight schools.
 NOTE: Forrest took the liberty of adding corrections to Model #’s to the above for this & previous newsletter.  
PLEASE call Tom or Bill before sending the struts in for inspection. They understand about corrosion checking and will recommend that you do it yourself (just like we have done for years) drill a hole and do the “shake rattle & roll test” yourself. 

I will now try to get a few new things into the content of this newsletter. 

We had a long wet winter here in NE Ohio at times I just wanted sell all and move away.  I did not fly out of the Barber Airport from Dec 24th till sometime late in Feb.   Health problems in the family took a lot of time. The good news is that I sold my Taylorcraft 43533 to Doc Nelson right here in Alliance and he will restore her to a fine specimen again. I have been flying our new BC12D 422JE and regaining my sanity.  I did have some great visits from Foundation members stopping by to view drawings and, or pick up parts. Spring has sprung and it is great to have a airport back again that we can use for Aviation activities.  We did switch to cross-country skiing for a while ((. 

     NOW here it IS!! 

     HOT OFF THE PRESSES!

YES, we will have the 

Taylorcraft Fly-In to Alliance on July 9th, 10th, & 11th, 2010. Information on web site www.barberaircraft.com  plus www.taylorcraft.org   
   I will not be able go to Sun-N-Fun this year, we have forum scheduled for April 15th Thurs. 12 noon.  Just show up and perhaps Steve Krog or Bill Berle (or both) can lead the forum like last year.
      I am fine health wise, knee is good. I just know that weather will be beautiful here and I am still catching up from last year. I will be traveling to look at a TG-6 project and a nice F-19.  Still trying to pin someone down on the Harer STC
I intend to do another newsletter the last of April or First of May with a lot of technical stuff.  I hope you all noticed that Mike Rice, Robert Lees , Bob & myself  DID update the FAQ section on the web and discussion forum.   


I will sure miss meeting with the “tribe”.  See you all at the other Taylorcraft Events this year, hopefully, Alliance in July…..

 Remember  how it works, join the Foundation and get a number, put it in the message header on all e-mails, I am here Tues, Wed & Thurs afternoons  1:00 PM to 4:30PM EST      Used Parts are sold by Barber Aircraft, listed there too!  www.barberaircraft.com 
     I do not usually respond to the private messages on the discussion forum,  e-mail me direct:  (NEW e-mail) taylorcraft@neo.rr.com     
2nd e-mail at home fbarber2@neo.rr.com 

 Bye from Forrest                                                      Forrest

   &     Laura too!

                                            

